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Join us! 
BMNA Member Night - September 22

The BMNA will resume meeting
in person in September at
Bryn Mawr Elementary School

in the cafeteria. Meetings can also be
live streamed from home. This is sub-
ject to change depending on the cur-
rent COVID-19 situation. The meeting
could be changed to an online only
meeting. Please check your email, the
BMNA website, Facebook, or contact
Coordinator Lynda Shaheen at

612.234.7819 for up to date informa-
tion. Our monthly meetings are open
to the public and typically include an
update from City Council person Lisa
Goodman, our 4th Precinct Crime
Prevention Specialist, Shannon McDo-
nough, and updates on the programs
and projects of the BMNA. Agendas
are posted a few days in advance and
meetings begin at 6:30pm.

Garden of Hope and Healing

Join us Thursday, September 22nd
from 5-7pm for the BMNA Mem-
ber Night at Utepils. Connect

with neighbors while enjoying the
beer garden. Shop the latest BMNA
looks: t-shirts, sweatshirts, hats, and
stickers! 2022 donors to the BMNA
will receive a free beverage token.
Look for us around back in the beer
garden. Not sure if you have donated
in 2022? Email
coordinator@bmna.org or call
612.234.7819. You can also donate
that night!

Your donation can help us plan for
the rest of the year and for 2023 as

we face reduced funding from the
city.  Member donations make up
nearly half of our income stream.
Your donation funds things like The
Bugle neighborhood newspaper, our
website (BMNA.org), contract sup-
port staff who keep things organized
and moving forward, neighborhood
garden projects including the new
Bryn Mawr gateway hedge and the
Bassett Creek Restoration, and neigh-
borhood events. If you are unsure if
you have donated this year, contact
coordinator@bmna.org or
612.234.7819.

Bryn Mawr Neighborhood Association
Membership - 2022

Monthly BMNA Board Meetings

S
eptember 27 marks the 10th
anniversary of a tragic mass
shooting in our neighbor-

hood. In response the Garden of Hope
and Healing was created on the lawn
of Bryn Mawr Presbyterian Church.
One thousand bulbs were planted and
continue to flourish. Six stones are
embedded around a limestone bench
to represent the lives lost. Neighbors
worked for three years to plan and
install the garden and a dedication cer-
emony was held in October 2015. The
BMNA and the church wanted to have
a way to honor all people who have
died by violence. As the organizers
noted in the November 2015 Bugle, “It
is our hope that people come to see
this garden and find it as a place of
respite, comfort, and community. Fur-
thermore, it is our wish that this gar-
den will motivate those who visit to
work towards making our communi-
ties more peaceful and safe.”
(https://www.bmna.org/wp-content/
uploads/Bugle_2015_11.pdf) As we
observe this anniversary, we encourage
you to pause and reflect on the impact
of violence in our community. Perhaps
sit for a moment in the Garden or walk
with a neighbor.
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BRYN MAWR NEIGHBORHOOD
ASSOCIATION 
Board Meeting Minutes

Wednesday, August 10, 2022 
6:30– 8:15 PM
Hybrid Meeting

Board and Staff
Kate Knuth – President
Brian Treece – Vice President
Jessica Wiley – Secretary
Liv Nielsen – Area 1 Co-Rep
Scott Graham – Area 1 Co-Rep
Sue Verrett – Area 2 Co -Rep
Allison Fruen – Area 3 Co-Rep
Beth Franzen - Area 4 Co-Rep
Joshua Nichols -Area 4 Co-Rep
Colleen Dhennin - Area 5 Co-Rep
Beth Turnbull - Area 5 Co-Rep
Bridget Bergheger - Area 5 Co-Rep

Haven Stephens - Area 6 Co-Rep
Drew Quirk– Area 6 Co-Rep
Lindsey Lyrenmann– Area 6 Co-Rep
Stephen Harvey – Area 7 Co-Rep
Joanne Michalec - Emeritus
Jay Peterson – Emeritus
Barry Schade – Emeritus
JoEllyn Jolstad – Bugle Editor
Lynda Shaheen – Communication/

Development Coordinator
Patty Wycoff – Event Coordinator

Guests:
McKenzie Erickson – Area 6
Rod Miller - Area 6
Mark Dhennin – Area 5
Charles Peterson - 2022 USA Cricket

Invitational Chair
Dave Logsdon – Veterans for Peace

Call to Order at 6:31 P.M.
Agenda approval moved, seconded.
Motion carried.
Minutes from July 13, 2022, moved,
seconded. Motion carried.

Commemorative Event 
Dave Logsdon. Veterans for Peace
President, lobbying to ban assault
weapons. Reminded the Board of the
tragic event at Accent Signage, Sep-
tember 27, 2012. Proposing a com-
memorating event, asking for BMNA
participation. Questions about the
focus of the event. Need to fine tune
what the purpose is. 

Crime Prevention Specialist
Kate shared Shannon McDonough’s
report. July 11 -25; items were stolen
from Lakeview Ave, wire stolen from
light rail station, someone hit by a
scooter.

Council member–Lisa Goodman
Lisa is unable to attend in August or
September. Sent a written report.
Sign up for 7th Ward News at 
minneapolismn.gov/ward7

Treasurer Report–Roberta Jor-
dan
Sent a written report. Through July
31, YTD income vs budget is on
track, and expenses are under budg-
et. Ice Cream Social numbers are not
yet finalized but looks to show a
profit between $300 and $400,
almost all from cash donations. Con-
tact Roberta for more detailed infor-
mation. Currently considering
whether to continue membership in
Council of Minnesota Nonprofits. If
Board members have opinions or
experience with the MCN that they
would like to share, contact Roberta
or finance committee members. (Jes-
sica, Brian, Lynda, Jay, Kate, Roberta,
Dennie)

Communications & Development
Report - Lynda Shaheen
Ice Cream social expenses still being
processed. Had a more casual

approach to donating this year.  Col-
lected $1100 in donations and sold
$500 in merch. Member Night at
Utepils on September 22. 

Event Report –Patty Wycoff
Thirty-four volunteers helped. Lost a
fifteen-gallon ice cream donation at
the last minute when a vendor was
unable to contribute; Cuppa Java
donated two tubs to make up for it.
Nineteen bags of ice donated from
Market, Brian and Brenda donated
chalk and other items for kids to use.
Expenses were $757 including ice
cream, posters, sandwich boards. Did-
n’t vote for favorite flavors this year,
made the line go faster. $352 in-kind
income including ice cream from
Ben and Jerry’s, Sebastion Joe’s, La La
Homemade Ice Cream,  and Cuppa
Java. Kids were thrilled with
firetruck. Great band.

Bugle - JoEllyn Jolstad
The deadline for articles/ads is the
20th, as usual. Articles for September
will include student activities at the
Capri theater and information about
the Sacred Site tour. Steve will pick
up Bugles on September 26. 

Webmaster Report – 
Jay shared Jeremy’s report. Website
link to Sacred Sites tour. Free version
of Events calendar discontinued,
upgraded to pro version. Conducting
full back up to web site, will be
down this weekend. Still working on
Bugle Archives.

Committee Reports (as needed)
Gardens – Dennie Juillerat
Check out the August Bugle for a
thorough update and future plans.
Need to recruit a new chair, don’t
necessarily need to be digging in the
dirt, looking for a project manager
and visionary. 
Parks – Chris Etz/Barry Schade
Meadows update. Lowest bid within
budget. Park Board votes on contract
in early September, construction start
by end of September to run through
summer 2023. Cedar Lake Master
Plan continues meetings. Circulation
subcommittee will finalize recom-
mendations on August 10. Could
affect private landowners on Cedar
Lake southeast side. The Trail Loppet
race will be September 17 and 18th.
Lots of volunteers needed. 
Racial Justice - Steve Harvey/Liv Nielson
Steve Harvey has stepped up to be
co-chair of the committee. Sacred
Sites tour not geared to young chil-
dren.
Schools –Colleen Dhennin
School  starts September 6, teachers
back on August 22. Many opportuni-
ties for volunteer activities with the
PTA. brynmawrpta.org to see what
they’re doing and sign up to volun-
teer. Hosting a breakfast for teachers;

volunteers to donate items. Beloved
principal is moving to an interim
associate superintendent position at
the district offices. New principal
will be Kevin Oldenberg, he comes
highly recommended. 

Other Standing Reports (as
needed)
SWLRT Update
Miscommunication about the tour.
Josh will try to go in September.

Discussion Items, New Business,
Updates and Announcements – 
2800 Wayzata - Wirth on the Woods.
Discussed Rod’s proposal to create
two new areas for BMNA Board rep-
resentation, Area 8 and Area 9, with
up to three reps for each area, consis-
tent with all seven current areas.
Kate started the IRPR (Issue Review
Process Request) to address issues
with the creation of two new areas.
Executive Committee will look at the
IRPR. Board will vote on a plan in the
future and make recommended
changes to the by-laws. Question
about what affordable housing is,
what percent of AMI. Supply chain
issues are delaying the project, pre-
venting rentals from starting in Sep-
tember 2022. Parking is occurring on
Upton and other city streets because
of limited parking for the workers.
$125,000,000 project. Difficulties
finding workers.

Charles Peterson – 
Promoting the Cricket Tournament
on September 3rd and 4th in the
Meadows. Cricket is the #2 sport in
the world. There will be one cricket
field in Meadows when work is com-
plete. 

Kudos to Steve for NNO organizing
in Area 7. 

Neighbors have questioned the large
musical events that are taking place
at Utepils. The owner has been noti-
fying neighbors when things will be
loud.  The Utepils coordinator is very
responsive to neighborhood needs;
Lynda will push out the messages she
gets from Utepils. 

Adjourned at 8:07 PM.
NEXT BOARD MEETING: 
Wednesday, September 14, 2022, (at
Bryn Mawr Elementary School)

Upcoming Events:  
Thursday, September 22, Member
Night, Utepils

BMNA
Reporter

The BMNA invites and encour-
ages participation by every res-
ident to each program, service
and event organized by the
BMNA. Should you require an
accommodation in order for
you to fully participate, or if
you require this document in a
different format, please let us
know by contacting us at
bmna@bmna.org at least five
days before our event.  *Meet-
ing location is ADA compliant.

WANTED: BMNA GArDEN

ChAir CoMMiTTEE ChAir
Email dennie.juillerat@bmna.org  or call 612.850.5658 for more

information.

2022
BMNA
Events
Winter Fest
Friday, February 25th

Festival of
Garage Sales

Saturday, May 7th

Annual Meeting
Wednesday, May 11th

Ice Cream Social
Thursday, July 28th

Member Night

Thursday, September 22nd

Sip & Stroll
Thursday, October 13th

Harvest Dinner
TBD November

Saturnalia
Saturday. December 10th
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Area 6 

Area 6 resident, Casey
Briskin, has retired
after 28 years of teach-

ing in Minneapolis Public
Schools.  Neighbors gathered
to raise a glass to Casey and
all of the students she has
inspired.  

Bryn Mawr Presbyterian Church

Welcomes You!
V

Adult Ed @ 9:15 a.m.

September-May

at BMPC or on Zoom
V

Worship @ 10:30 a.m.
Both in person and via Zoom

For in person please wear a mask
Request Zoom Link from info@brynmawrchurch.org

V

COMPLIMENTARY ADVERTISEMENT In Exchange for BMNA Meeting Space

Thought/Process
AUGUST 26 - SEPTEMBER 30,
2022 INEZ GREENBERG
GALLERY @ ARTISTRY 
Bloomington Center for the Arts

ARTISTS: Marjorie Fedyszyn (Area
4), Susan Hensel, S. Catrin Mag-
nusson, and Kim Matthews

ARTIST TALK: Tuesday, September
20, 7:00 pm
As a group of four sculptors, we
are all process-driven and have an

appreciation for experimenting
with materials. We were matched
for an exhibition  pre-pandemic.
With this knowledge in mind,
Kim Matthews suggested the
clever title: Thought/Process. I am
thrilled to be exhibiting with
these accomplished artists and to
finally have this exhibition pre-
sented to the public. If you are in
the area, please join us for the
free and open events. (Marjorie)

Image: Jerry Mathiason

  Bugle Notes 

Thanks Area 3 Co-Rep Allison Fruen
for sending these pictures from their

National Night Out Block Party!  
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From the Editor

The role of the local newspaper
has changed significantly since
I was young. I remember

combing through the pages for
important announcements, the televi-
sion listings and of course the
comics. When you wanted to find a
used car, garage sale or list/find a
place to live, the daily paper was the
place to go. 

The Bugle used to have a robust
classified section. When I first moved
to Bryn Mawr, the want ads were the
first thing I would read when the
Bugle was delivered. Now adays,
online platforms are more widely
used to buy/sell stuff, find a babysit-
ter or a garage to rent. 

For announcements, we have
“Bugle Notes”. I love that neighbors
still take the time to share their news
with one another and not just post
on Facebook and assume everyone
knows. I was completely caught
unaware of both obituaries last
month. I hope that other readers
appreciate the opportunity to stay
informed.

In that same spirit, our family has
something to share. Deryck and JoEl-
lyn Jolstad (Area 4) are thrilled to
announce the engagement of their
daughter Caroline to John Robert
(JR) Cole, son of Bob and Lisa Cole of
Chadds Ford, PA. The couple met at
Temple Medical School in Philadel-

phia and are currently both in their
final year of residency in New York
City, NY. The wedding will be after
they both finish fellowships in 2024. 

(If feels a little silly and formal to
make such an announcement in the
paper, but my mom will be thrilled
to read it here.)

My husband and I were rather
excited when our future son-in-law
called us on mothers day to ask our
permission and invite us to be in
Central Park to witness the proposal.
We of course said, yes and were pres-
ent for the big moment. We even
flew in a couple days early and saw a
couple shows on Broadway.

Caroline and JR have been togeth-
er for nine years and they picked out
a ring together. So while she did not
know when it was coming, she was
not overly surprised. She was on the
other hand, shocked when he point-
ed out the locations of the four par-
ents each taking pictures from a dif-
ferent vantage point. 

We love JR and his parents and
look forward to blending our fami-
lies. I am pretty sure they are coming
next summer to experience Min-
nesota, see the cabin and or course,
go to the State Fair!

In the meantime, it is time to get
back to that long list of house proj-
ects that I regularly lament about.

- JoEllyn Jolstad, bugle@bmna.org

Recycling
www.ci.minneapolis.mn.us/

solid-waste
(612) 673-2917

Bryn Mawr Recycling Schedule

Monday Tuesday

Area 1 September 6
September 19

Areas September 12
4W, 5W, 6, 7 September 26

Areas September 13
2, 3, 4E, 5E September 27

Use it up, wear it out, make it do, do without. Recycle.
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HomeHelpMN Gives 
Homeowners More Time to 
Apply for Assistance

HomeHelpMN has adopted
program changes last week
that expand eligibility. 

The cap on assistance was
increased to $50,000 per household.
The prior limit was $35,000.

There is no longer a time restric-
tion on past-due expenses. Previously,
expenses had to be incurred after
Jan. 21, 2020.

For applications being processed,
the new criteria will be used and no
additional action is needed. Appli-
cants who were previously denied
but are still in need of assistance and
meet eligibility criteria may request

their case be reopened by calling
800-388-3226.

HomeHelpMN also lifted the
August application deadline earlier
this month. Homeowners with past-
due mortgage payments and other
eligible housing expenses can apply
for assistance as long as funds
remain. While there is no application
deadline, homeowners with past-due
expenses are encouraged to apply as
soon as possible.

Applications for assistance can be
submitted online at HomeHelpMN.org
or over the phone at 800-388-3226.
The website and application are avail-
able in English, Spanish, Somali and
Hmong. The call center supports these
languages and more. Call center hours
are from 8 a.m. - 6 p.m., Monday
through Saturday.

May 6 and 7
Minnetonka
Public Works Department
11522 Minnetonka Blvd.  
Minnetonka, MN 55305

July 8 and 9
Minneapolis 
Patrick Henry High School
(enter off Newton Ave.)

4320 N. Newton Ave.
Minneapolis, MN 55412

Aug. 12 and 13
Minneapolis
South High School
(enter off 21st Ave. S)

3131 19th Ave. S
Minneapolis, MN 55407

Sept. 9 and 10
Orono/Wayzata
Hennepin County  
Public Works Orono Shop
3880 Shoreline Drive
Orono, MN 55391
L      

        
         
      

Friday and Saturday 9 a.m. – 3 p.m. 

2022 Household Hazardous Waste Collection Events

Get rid of your household  
hazardous waste
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The City  http://www.ci.minneapolis.mn.us

Vote Early By
Mail/In Person
or In Person on
November 8

Early in person and mail in
voting starts September 23.
In Bryn Mawr we will be vot-

ing for Governor and Lt. Governor
(candidates Jensen/Birk,
Walz/Flanagan, Patterson/Huff and
McCaskel/Sandbeck advanced
from primary), U.S. Representative
(candidates Davis and Omar
advanced from primary), Secretary

of State (candidates Steve Simon
and Kim Crockett advanced from
primary), Attorney General (candi-
dates Jim Schultz and Keith Ellison
advanced from primary), County
Sheriff (candidates Joseph Banks
and Dawanna Witt advanced from
the primary), County Attorney
(candidates Mary Moriarty and
Martha Holton Dimick advanced
from the primary), two at Large
School District Members (candi-
dates KerryJo Felder, Collin Beachy,
Sonya Emerick, and Lisa Skjefte
advanced from the primary). In
person voting will be November 8
at Bryn Mawr School, 252 Upton
Ave S.

Elections 2022

   

  
    

  

   
 

   
   

   
  

   

  
    

   
  

Sept. 9 and 10
Orono/Wayzata
Hennepin County  
Public Works Orono Shop
3880 Shoreline Drive
Orono, MN 55391
Location note: Some navigation  
apps will list this address as Wayzata  
and some will list it as Orono. Both  
will bring you to the correct location.

        

     

      
h  



Sacred Sites Tour

The Bryn Mawr Neighbor-
hood Association and Bryn
Mawr Presbyterian Church are

sponsoring a sacred sites tour on
Wednesday, September 7, from 10:00
am to 3:00 pm. The tour offers an
opportunity to learn about Minneso-
ta history from a Native perspective
through storytelling and experienc-
ing the sites in silence / meditation /
reflection. 

Tickets for the tour are $30 per
person, which includes transporta-
tion to and from Bryn Mawr. Space is
limited— order now at
www.bmna.org/sacred-sites-tour.
Please note that the tour is not con-
sidered suitable for
young children.

Rev. Jim Bear Jacobs
(Mohican) and Kelly
Sherman Conroy (Oglala
Lakota) lead the tour as
part of the Healing Min-
nesota Stories initia-
tive of the Minnesota
Council of Churches.
This initiative is an
“effort to create under-
standing and healing
between Native Ameri-
can and non-Native peo-
ple.” Scott Russell of
Healing MN Stories also

explains, “Native people have suf-
fered deep trauma over many years,
losing their land, language, and cul-
ture, and all who call Minnesota
home are the lesser for it.” 

More information on this tour and
other initiatives of Healing Minnesota
Stories is at 
healingmnstories.wordpress.com.
This tour is organized by the BMNA’s
Racial Justice Committee, which
works to bring a racial justice lens to
actions we take in Bryn Mawr and
consciously promote racial equity.
Participation with this committee is
open to all neighbors; more informa-
tion is bmna.org/association/
racialjustice. 

- Karen Soderberg, Haven Stephens
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Labor Day Holiday First Day of School
year in Minneapolis
for Grades 1-12

BMNA Racial 
Justice Committee
Sacred Sites Tour
10am-3pm see 
article on page 6.
Sign up at
BMNA.org

First Day of School
year in Minneapolis
for PreK-K

BMNA Monthly
meeting 6:30pm
Bryn Mawr School
cafeteria, 6:30pm &
Google Meet. Email
coordinator@bmna.
org for joining link.

Submissions due 
for next Bugle. Drop
in the Bugle Box
Bryn Mawr Market or
email to
bugle@bmna.org

Member Night @
Utepils, 5-7 PM

Bryn Mawr Neighborhood Association Calendar - September 2022
All meetings are open - everyone is welcome. Neighbors are urged to attend and participate in meetings and activities of special interest to them.

Bryn Mawr Neighborhood Association and its committees meet at Bryn Mawr Elementary School during the school year, unless otherwise noted. 

BMNASUPPORT THE BMNA!
We have some of the cheapest rates around!

Why don’ t you advertise in the Bugle?!!

Display Ad Rates Page Size Resident  Non 

Resident

Full Page  . . . . . . . . . . . . . .10"w X 16"h  . . . . . .$260  . . . . . .$300

Half page, horizontal  . . . .10"w X 7 7/8"h  . . . .$135  . . . . . .$155

Half page, vertical  . . . . . . .4 7/8"w X 15 1/2"h  .$135  . . . . . .$155

Quarter page, horizontal  . .10"w X 3 7/8"h  . . . . .$70  . . . . . . .$80

Quarter page, vertical  . . . .4 7/8"w X 7 7/8"h  . . . $70  . . . . . . .$80

Quarter page, 3-column  . .7 3/8"w X 5.25"h  . . . .$70  . . . . . . .$80

Quarter page, 1-column  . .2 3/8"w X 16"h  . . . . .$70  . . . . . . .$80

3-column, 1/4 high  . . . . . .7 3/8"w X 3 7/8"h  . . .$50  . . . . . . .$65

Sixth-page vertical  . . . . . . .4 7/8 x 6 3/8  . . . . . . . .$50  . . . . . . . .$65

Eighth page, horizontal  . . .4 7/8"w X 3 7/8"h  . . .$35  . . . . . . .$45

Business Card, horizontal  .4 7/8"w X 2 3/8"h  . . .$25  . . . . . . .$30

Business Card, vertical  . . .2 3/8"w X 3 7/8"h  . . .$25  . . . . . . .$30

Inserts  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .8.5"w X 11"h  . . . . . .$145  . . . . . .$170

(Inserts (1700) must be printed by you, double or single-sided.)

Full Color Now Available!
$80 in addition to ad placement fee (above)

Ads are due the 20th of each month and should be 

camera-ready and paid in advance.

For more information contact Deryck (377-8968) 

advertising@bmna.com

Save the date:

BMNA Sip and Stroll
Thursday, October 13
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Ice Cream Social 2022

We had perfect weather for the
return of the BMNA Ice Cream
Social on Cedar Lake Road.  Rough-

ly 500 neighbors gathered to try 11 different
flavors and enjoy live music from Kinda
Fonda Wanda.  Minneapolis police officers
joined us, along with Minneapolis firefighters
with their fire truck.  

This event was possible because of the gen-
erosity of many.  Thank you to 34 neighbors
for donating their time and energy.  Thank you
Ben and Jerry's, La La Homemade Ice Cream,
Sebastian Joe's and Cuppa Java for donating
ice cream.  Thank you Bryn Mawr Market for
donating all of the ice needed to keep the ice
cream cold.  
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1200 Glenwood Ave. N.

Minneapolis, MN

www.northwesterntire.net

Most vehicles. Must present coupon. Cannot be combined with other offers.
Plus tax, shop supplies & environmental fees. Expires 5/1/15.

COUPON
Most vehicles. Must present coupon. Cannot be combined with other offers.

Plus tax, shop supplies & environmental fees. Expires 10/01/2022.

Free with 
Oil Change

COUPON
Most vehicles. Must present coupon. Cannot be combined with other offers.

Plus tax, shop supplies & environmental fees. Expires 10/01/2022.

Most vehicles. Must present coupon. Cannot be combined with other offers.
Plus tax, shop supplies & environmental fees. Expires 12/1/14.

$25 OFF Stop in for a 
FREE estimate

Call for a
Quote

$50 OFF

COUPON
Most vehicles. Must present coupon. Cannot be combined with other offers.

Plus tax, shop supplies & environmental fees. Expires 10/01/2022.

SET OF FOUR TIRES TIRE ROTATION

ALIGNMENTS
FALL CAR CARE 

PACKAGE

We Repair All 

Vehicle Types

COUPON
Most vehicles. Must present coupon. Cannot be combined with other offers.

Plus tax, shop supplies & environmental fees. Expires 10/01/2022.

COUPON
Most vehicles. Must present coupon. Cannot be combined with other offers.

Plus tax, shop supplies & environmental fees. Expires 10/01/2022.

$2995

September 5, 2016 Nocturnal insect calls are increasingly loud in late
summer.  Singers include tree and field crickets, cone-
headed grasshoppers, and katydids.

September 8, 2020 Male great horned owl repeatedly calling hoo, hoo-
oo, hoo, hoo at 10 pm in the woods north of Bryn
Mawr School. Female call is typically lower pitched
with more syllables.

September 10, 2022 Full moon, the Ojibwe Manominike Giziz or wild rice
harvest moon. The Ojibwe people are said to have
moved west in search of a prophesized place “where
food grows on water”.

September 15, 2021 Green heron fishing in the Kenilworth channel,
leisurely picking off small fish trapped in shallow
water behind a temporary dam placed during sewer
work.

Parks
www.minneapolisparks.org

Urban Trail Run
The Loppet will Host Annual
Urban Trail Run and Festival the
weekend of September 17th &
18th, 2022

The main events include a half-
marathon, half-half-marathon,
5k, and 1 mile races.  There

will also be Potato Sack Races, a Rub-
ber Duck Toss, Frisbee Throw and
other fun family activities.

The race course will cross Wirth
parkway and Glenwood but there
will not be any road closures. Traffic
may be temporarily stopped to allow
runners to cross.  Past course maps
show runners crossing Chestnut by
the playground but the official map
for this year has not been released
yet. If you want to be a part of the
fun but don’t want to run, consider
volunteering.  Lots of volunteers are

needed such as course marshals, aid
station attendants, and medical sup-
port. Visit loppet.org for more infor-
mation.

USA Cricket 
Invitational 
in Bryn Mawr Meadows Park
Labor Day Weekend

The Bryn Mawr Meadows has
been the site of weekend
cricket games for the past 30

years. USA Cricket is hosting a cricket
invitational and cricket carnival on
Labor Day weekend and all are wel-
come to attend. Cricket play starts at
9 am and continues all day. Finals run
from 2 to 5 pm on Sunday. There will
be live music Saturday night and Sun-
day. More information at
cricclubs.com

Colorful Nature Scene Painted on
Bathroom Building 
Sponsored by Cedar Isles Dean Neighborhood Association

Anew mural is complete at
Cedar Lake South Beach!
Artist Lily Lennox painted a

lakeside sunset scene on the west-
facing wall of the beach bathroom
building in early August. The
nature-inspired mural is sponsored
by the Cedar Isles Dean Neighbor-

hood Association. Cedar Lake
South Beach was renovated in
2017-18, which included building
the new three-season restroom
building.

The beach is located at 3500
Cedar Lake Parkway and is open
every day 6 am-10 pm.

New equipment in the area for
kids ages 5-12 includes climb-
ing features, a slide and a

shaded nature play area. The swings
in the area for kids ages 5-12 will stay
in place, along with all equipment in
the area for smaller children, ages 2-5. 

The large wood playground struc-
ture for kids ages 5-12 was removed
due to structural and safety issues. It

was replaced with temporary nature

play features last year while soil test-

ing occurred and more suitable play

equipment was purchased.

Installation of the new equipment

is scheduled to begin in late August

and continue into the fall. Please stay

away from areas that are fenced off

or where work is being performed.

New Playground Equipment will be
Installed Soon at Wirth Beach! 
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Watch out, They’re
Here

There is a good chance that
they have already arrived in a
yard near you.   Jumping

worms have been invading Minneso-
ta.   Gardeners in Bryn Mawr are
already dealing with rabbits, squirrels
and deer.   Now jumping worms are
showing up.   The only proven way
to control them is prevention.   

Jumping worms look a lot like
common earthworms, except they
wiggle, jump and are very active.
They live in the top few inches of
soil and in leaf litter.    They change
the soil texture to appear and feel
like coffee grounds.    They are espe-
cially a problem because they strip
the rich soil of nutrients and kill an
assortment of plants. 

Unlike common earthworms,
jumping worms have a ring-like col-
lar or clitellum that is smooth, milky-
white and somewhat constricted.   It
is located about 1/3 down the length
of the worm and is different from the
swelled saddle-like clitellum of com-
mon earthworms. 

As their name implies, they are
characterized by the way they wiggle
when disturbed.  They primarily
move from place to place as eggs,
which are very hard to detect. Be
aware of any plants you bring into
your yard and determine if the
source is free of jumping worms.
Well-established nurseries are alert to
the jumping worm menace, but be
careful of buying plants from any
source that sells plants as a sideline.
Well-meaning friends who share their
plants can easily be a source of jump-
ing worms.   

Additional information about
jumping worms and a video can be
found at:  extension.umn.edu/identi-
fy-invasive-species/jumping-worms

You also can contact Bryn Maw
neighbors like us who are very will-
ing to chat about your gardening
questions.

Barry Schade,
barryschade@gmail.com

Jessica Haverstock,
jhaverstock@gmail.com

Julia Wilcox,
wilcox.julia.m@gmail.com

Chrys Faucher,
cfauchermin@gmail.com

Lawn & Gardens By Joshua Nichols

As I introduce myself to folks
around our neighborhood as a
new co-rep for area 4, I find

myself reflecting on why our family
chose to live in Bryn Mawr—the
bicycle infrastructure. Bryn Mawr is
the ‘Neighborhood Within a Park” and
as Minneapolis Parks have great des-
ignated bike paths, we are also the
neighborhood within bike paths. So
let's explore our trails.

Luce Line Trail The Luce Line has
its beginnings in Bryn Mawr Mead-
ows Park. A bicycle commuter could
head East to downtown on Dun-
woody BLVD. Heading West, the trail
follows Cedar Lake Rd S to Chestnut
Ave before running along Bassett
Creek. The trail leads bikers past
Utepils Brewery to Glenwood Ave
and North through Wirth Lake Park
until it meets and runs parallel to
Hwy 55. The trail then turns to follow
Theodore Wirth PKWY North to just
South of Loppet’s The Trailhead. The
trail then turns West all the way past
Medicine Lake, Hutchinson, all the
way to Cedar Mills.

North Cedar Lake Regional
Trail/Kenilworth Trail/Kenwood Park-
way These paths junction just south
of 394 and Penn Ave S. and can be
accessed by a sheltered path that
runs along the 394 eastbound
onramp. Going East, a person can get
to The Walker, Loring Park and Nicol-
let Ave. on Kenwood PKWY. On the
Cedar Lake Trail…when it reopens,
cyclists can head east to Target Field
and the river just north of the Hen-
nepin Ave Bridge. Heading West on
The North Cedar Trail, cyclists can
peddle to West End and Knollwood
Village shopping or continue to The
Depot Coffee Shop in Hopkins. West-
bound on the Kenilworth

Trail…when it reopens, will take
cyclist shoppers to the shops along
Lake St. North of Bde Maka Ska.

Theodore Wirth Parkway Running
North/South along our neighbor-
hood's western border and a part of
The Grand Rounds Scenic Byway, this
path can connect a peddler to much
of the city. Peddling North, adventur-
ers can get to The Loppet area for
mountain biking, golfing or meals.
Further North, the trail changes to
the Victory Memorial Dr. and contin-
ues on to The Northeast Community.
Peddling South will lead to Lake St.,
The Midtown Greenway, The Chain
of Lakes and South Minneapolis.

Peddling these paths can be great
for relaxation, exercise, family time
and fun with friends. They can also
be great for transportation. As men-
tioned, some of these trails are being
disrupted by the work being done to
complete the SWLR. Detours through
quiet neighborhoods do exist by fol-
lowing the orange detour signs.
Places I regularly use these trails to
get to are work, the Theodore Wirth
mountain biking trails. Utepils Brew-
ery, Cub foods, Target, my son’s activi-
ties and meals out. It’s good to
remember while using our city’s
bicycle infrastructure, that some busi-
nesses lost free street parking when
the infrastructure was added. It’s
important to let these businesses
know that cyclists contribute to their
business.

If you have any questions about
bicycling in our neighborhood,
please email me at
josh.nichols@bmna.org. If you would
like any help planning a bicycle route
to a specific destination, I’d love to
help you with that too; I’d even ride
it with you a few times until you’re
comfortable. See ya out on the trails.

Bryn Mawr’s Bike Paths

Be part of the Bugle!
BUGLE NOTES • FaSciNaTiNG FOLkS • PHOTO FEaTURE 

• OUT & aBOUT • YOUTH & ScHOOLS • PaRkS • 

ENViRONMENT • GaRDENS

Email your neighbor news to  
bugle@bmna.org or drop it in the 

Bugle Box at the Bryn Mawr Market.

USA CRICKETUSA CRICKET           
CRICKET CARNIVALCRICKET CARNIVAL

LABOR DAY WEEKEND 3LABOR DAY WEEKEND 3RDRD & 4& 4THTH   20222022

SAT.NITE FETESAT.NITE FETE
PIMENTO RUM BARPIMENTO RUM BAR

SUN.CONCERTSUN.CONCERT
IN THE PARKIN THE PARK

INVITATIONALINVITATIONAL

CRICKET FINALS 2CRICKET FINALS 2pmpm to 5pmto 5pm

TWIN CITIES MNTWIN CITIES MN

music untilmusic until 8:30 8:30pmpm

CASH PRIZESCASH PRIZES
MULTI GROUNDSMULTI GROUNDS
BRYN MAWR_FINALSBRYN MAWR_FINALS

MUSICMUSIC
FOODFOOD

VENDORSVENDORS
KIDS FUN ACTIVITIESKIDS FUN ACTIVITIES

INT’LINT’L 
TESTTEST 

GUESTGUEST

612-590-8509612-590-8509 
612-239.8384612-239.8384

www.ballisticsportswear.com

MATCH SCHEDULES @USA CRICKET INVITATIONALMATCH SCHEDULES @USA CRICKET INVITATIONAL
https//cricclubs.com or use: cricclubs apphttps//cricclubs.com or use: cricclubs app

BEST WEST INDIANBEST WEST INDIAN
BBQBBQ

612 607 2409612 607 2409
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Youth & Schools

Partnering with
Young Readers

Bryn Mawr Community School
will launch the Reading Part-
ners program this Fall, which

pairs K-5 students with a community
volunteer to help students develop
strong reading skills.  Reading Part-
ners adds to a variety of exciting new
offerings at the elementary school
this Fall.

First piloted in Colorado in 2015,
Reading Partners has been shown to
significantly raise reading levels for
participating students with especially
dramatic increases shown for English
language learners.  Reading Partners
hires college graduates from Ameri-
Corps to organize and  administer
the program in each building.  The
program administrators support com-
munity volunteer tutors who read
books with students once or twice a
week depending upon the time com-
mitment of the volunteer. Students
select the books they read with their
partner.  Some Minneapolis schools
have had the Reading Partners pro-
gram for a few years, and the volun-
teer tutor with whom I spoke loves
the program and can’t wait to get

back to reading with kids in school.
The program tries to maintain the
same partner with each young reader
throughout a ten week session.

Tutors are trained to help students
with their reading skills. The BMNA
website will post details about the
format and location of the training
sessions as they are finalized.

- Colleen Dhennin, Area 5

Contact Information For 
Community Schools
Bryn Mawr Elementary (PreK-5)
252 Upton Avenue South
612-668-2500
brynmawr.Minneapolis.k12.mn.us

Minneapolis Kids School-age Childcare
612-668-3890
mplskids.Minneapolis.k12.mn.us/

Anwatin Middle School (6-8) 
International Baccalaureate
256 Upton Avenue South
612-668-2450
anwatin.Minneapolis.k12.mn.us

Anwatin Community Education
612-668-2470
commed.mpls.k12.mn.us
North High School (9-12)
1500 James Ave. North
612.668.1700
North.Minneapolis.k12.mn.us

City of Minneapolis Curfews
Age Sun-Thurs Fri-Sat

Under 12 9:00 pm 10:00 pm
12-14 10:00 pm 11:00 pm
15-17 11:00 pm 12:00 pm

Show your pride in the
neighborhood  AND sup-
port the Neighborhood

Association at the same time!
All proceeds from sales go
right back into supporting the
Bryn Mawr Neighborhood
Association’s operations and
initiatives. Order online at
bmna.org/store
or contact
coordinator@bmna.org
612.234.7819.

Bryn Mawr Spirit
Wear for Sale

Community
Schools get New
Principals
Anwatin

Nate Hampton has been select-
ed as the new principal of
Anwatin Middle School, effec-

tive immediately. 
Mr. Hampton
has been in
the field of
education for
18 years, serv-
ing the last
seven years as
principal of
Harrison Edu-
cation Center.

He began his career in Bemidji help-
ing students transition from Level IV
settings into general education class-
rooms. He served as a program direc-
tor in Robbinsdale Area Schools
focusing on improving the academic
and life outcomes for African Ameri-
can boys. During his 10 years in the
Osseo School District, Mr. Hampton’s
work included serving as a high
school assistant principal leading the
special education department. 

Mr. Hampton earned his Bachelor
of Science in Social Work from
Bemidji State University, his principal
license from Saint Mary’s University
and his superintendent license from
Saint Cloud State University. Mr.
Hampton believes that building
strong relationships, promoting stu-
dent and family involvement and
ensuring staff support are key for stu-
dents’ success.

Hello Bryn Mawr Bulldogs! 

My
name
is

Kevin Olden-
burg, and I
am excited to
be joining this
amazing
learning com-
munity as the
principal at Bryn Mawr Community
School. Please let me extend a very
special welcome to each of you as
we begin the 2022-2023 school year.

I have spent the past 23 years in Min-
neapolis Public Schools as a teacher,
instructional specialist, mentor, assis-
tant principal, and for the past 7
years as a building principal.

Over the past few years, I have
experienced change like what each
of you has experienced in MPS. This
has been no small feat to overcome.
During these times I have had the
honor and privilege to work with a
team devoted to developing our
inclusive practices and focused on
learning as a community. Educators,
students, and families worked to seek
and develop instructional practices
which were beneficial for all learners
in our classrooms. I am eager to learn
from each of you here at Bryn Mawr
and continue on our path of creating
an amazing school which serves all
of our learners.

Currently, I live in Rogers with my
wife, son, daughter, and our dog. We
are involved in youth sports around
our community, and when we are
not on the fields or on the courts, we
are spending time on the water, read-
ing, playing golf, traveling, trying new
things, and staying active.

I am excited to continue my jour-
ney as a learner and leader as I join
the Bryn Mawr Team. It is my goal as
principal to collaborate with stu-
dents, staff, and families to ensure the
overall success of our school commu-
nity while creating a warm and wel-
coming environment for all learners.
It is my desire to not only lead by
example but to also serve our com-
munity through collaborative leader-
ship. I will strive to hear the voices of
our stakeholders as we build our
community and learn from each
other. I know through our partner-
ship the students at Bryn Mawr will
achieve their goals. 

I am looking forward to getting to
know each of you. In an upcoming
email I will be sending out a link for
you to sign up for a quick 10-minute
meeting to sit down and talk. This is
not required, but an opportunity to
connect and get to know each other
a little better. In addition to the link,
you can also expect to see my wel-
come back letter and the updated
workshop week agenda.

I am looking forward to a great
year at Bryn Mawr Community
School. Go Bulldogs! 
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Anwatin Middle School (6-8)
International Baccalaureate

To make sure our 33,000 students are achieving, the Min-
neapolis Public Schools need your help. Two-thirds of our
students live in poverty. Twenty-five percent of our students

are learning English. Your donations of time, supplies or money can
help us move our students ahead farther, faster.

School Supplies
Take advantage of all the Back-to-school sales to pick up extra sup-
plies for teachers and students. Supply lists for schools can be
found by contacting the school after August 15. Backpacks, note-
books, pencils and other basics are always welcome. 

Money
We can think of about 33,000 reasons to contribute to Minneapolis
Public Schools. Our non-profit partner, AchieveMpls, accepts contri-
butions on behalf of the school district, our schools and our
departments in the form of cash, stock, memorials and other
options. To donate online go to https://www.achievempls.org/sup-
port-mps-fund. For more information, contact 612-455-1530 or
info@achievempls.org.

Your Time: Volunteering at MPS
Each year, approximately 8,000 individuals - including parents, city
workers, business people, retirees and college students - share their
time and talents by volunteering thousands of hours in our
schools. Visit VolunteerMPS volmps.mpls.k12.mn.us to learn more.

Office Supplies or Other Materials
Contact the Minneapolis Federation of Teachers at 612.529.9621 to
donate anything that can be recycled back into classrooms includ-
ing (but it is not limited to) magazines, three-ring binders and other
office supplies, file cabinets, fabric, mat board and foam core.

For all other inquiries about donations to the Minneapolis Public
Schools, including school supplies and backpacks, please contact
the Resource Development and Innovation Department at
grants@mpls.k12.mn.us.

School Support

Registration Opens August 31, 2022

Fall classes around the city start 

September 26, 2022.

Discover something different!
Browse catalog and register online at 

mplscommunityed.com

Camp Capri S3

Middle school scholars, spark
your own creative interests
and find your path. At Camp

Capri S3, talented teaching artists
take you on guided expeditions
through the wonderful world of the
arts — music, dance, visual arts,
crafts, theater, music, spoken word,
and more.

Camp Capri S3 is held from 10am
– 2pm on the 3rd Saturday of every
month. And it’s all free! Register for
Saturday, September 17 from 10 am -
2pm at thecapri.org/event/camp-
capri-s3-third-saturdays/

The first CCS3 adventure of the
new season will be led by Minneapo-
lis-based muralist, illustrator, and
teaching and community engage-
ment artist, Briauna Williams.

Located at 2027 West Broadway,
the Capri is owned and operated by

PCYC, a strong, 65-years-young, com-
munity-based nonprofit with a rich
history of delivering exceptional edu-
cation, arts and youth programming
to children, families, and the North
Minneapolis community.



Are You New to the 
Neighborhood? 

Contact Your Area Representative
for a Welcome Packet!

Be sure to check references, State Agencies. BBB, etc. and inquire about bonding when using any new service.

Rates: $4.50 minimum (4 lines, approx. 40 characters per line), $.50
per additional line. FREE ads for lost, found, free items, pets & youth
ads. Due Date: 20th of preceding month. Instructions: No ads over the
phone please or accepted without payment. Drop off in the Bugle Box
at the Bryn Mawr Market or email bugle@bmna.org.

SERVICES

CONCRETE/BRICK/STONE/MASONRY: Repair
or New - foundations, driveways, sidewalks & steps, 
garage slabs, also kitchens & bathrooms. Call Gary 
651-423-6666.

LAWN CARE, TREE & SHRUB TRIMMING: 
Premier Lawn & Snow, Inc. providing reliable lawn
care, tree and shrub trimming with quality results for
SW Minneapolis since 1987. For prompt estimate call
Dennis (952) 545-8055.

WANTED

INFORMATION WANTED: 4’ X 6’ US Marine
Corps flag was taken from the flag pole in front of 241
Queen Av. S. Call 651.356.1966 with any helpful
information.

YOUTH SERVICES

LOOKING FOR A PET SITTER? I have previous
experience fostering dogs and have 2 dogs myself. I
love all animals and would be happy to care for them.
Whether it’s feeding your hamsters while you’re away,
taking your dog(s) on a walk, playing with the cats… 
I can do it. You can email me, at
emilymw2004@gmail.com if you’d like me to clarify
anything or figure out the details.

NEED A RELIABLE BABYSITTER? Call Ada's
babysitting service! I am Red Cross certified
(9/30/2017) and a sophomore at Hopkins High
School.I love caring for kids of all ages. My starting
rate is $8 an hour. My services provided are: reading,
arts and crafts, playing games, simple meal preparation
and clean up. I can also be your part time Nanny or
pet sitter. You can reach me through my father’s phone
at: 612-708-5620 

want 
Ads

The BryN MAwr

NeighBOrhOOD ASSOCiATiON

2915 wayzata Boulevard, Minneapolis, MN 55405

BMNA Board Members
President: Kate Knuth president@bmna.org 651.308.9921
Vice President: Brian Treece vicepresident@bmna.org 763.229.3663
Treasurer: Roberta Jordan treasurer@bmna.org 612.377.6086
Secretary: Jessica Wiley secretary@bmna.org 612.374.3481

Area Representatives
1 Scott Graham scott.graham@bmna.org 612.597.7778

Liv Nielsen liv.nielsen@bmna.org 612.719.9734
2 Karen Frederickson karen.frederickson@bmna.org 612.558.1910

Susan Verrett susan.verrett@bmna.org 612.377.7447

3 Allison Fruen allison.fruen@bmna.org 612.708.2135
Denny Juillerat dennie.juillerat@bmna.org 612.850.5658

4 Beth Franzen beth.franzen@bmna.org 612.229.8123
Josh Nichols josh.nichols@bmna.org 763.267.8905

5 Bridget Bergheger bridget.bergheger@bmna.org 630.359.1039
Colleen Dhennin colleen.dhennin@bmna.org 763.639.1868
Beth Turnbull beth.turnbull@bmna.org 612.423.3033

6 Lindsey Lyrenmann lindsey.lyrenmann@bmna.org 319.594.9654
Drew Quirk drew.quirk@bmna.org 612.770.4984
Haven Stephens haven.stephens@bmna.org 651.208.4517

7 Steve Harvey steve.harvey@bmna.org 612.374.3613
Anthony Ramirez anthony.ramirez@bmna.org 612.516.2177

Emeritus Board Members:
Christopher Etz christopher.etz@bmna.org 612.378.2987
Vida Ditter vida.ditter@bmna.org 612.374.1481
Joanne Michalec joanne.michalec@bmna.org 612.377.3348
Jay Peterson jay.peterson@bmna.org 612.377.4677
Barry Schade barry.schade@bmna.org 612-203.1758
Kevin Thompson kevin.thompson@bmna.org 612.296.5409

The Bryn Mawr Bugle is an open-forum newspaper published by the Bryn Mawr Neighborhood Association.  Content is based
entirely on volunteer submissions which may be emailed to bugle@bmna.org. Articles will be printed at the discretion of the
Editor.  The Bryn Mawr Bugle is published every month except January. Distribution is free to Bryn Mawr residents; copies
are also available at the Bryn Mawr Market, Bryn Mawr Mobil and Cuppa Java. Opinion articles represent the opinion
of the writer, not necessarily those of the Bryn Mawr Neighborhood Association or the Editor of the Bugle. The Bryn Mawr
Bugle prints letters to the editor as space allows. Letters may be edited for length without altering the letter writer’s message.
Letters must be signed by the person who wrote them.  Under the law, letter writers, like journalists, may not commit libel, be
obscene, reveal names of juveniles accused of crime, invade personal space, or incite to riot.

Copy deadline for the October issue is September 20!
Display & Classified Ads are due September 20th. Ads must be pre-paid & camera ready. 

Call Deryck Jolstad at (612) 377-8968 or djolstad@msn.com for rates.
GENERAL ADVERTISING POLICIES:All ad copy is subject to approval by the paper, which reserves the right to reject
or request changes to an ad. Ad placement does not imply endorsement by the BMNA. The advertiser, not the paper,
is responsible for the truthful content of the ad. Readers use service/product providers at their own risk and are sole-
ly responsible for checking references, state agencies, BBB, etc.

Bugle Corps

Editor
JoEllyn B. Jolstad 612.377.8968
bugle@bmna.org

Communications and 
Development Coordinator
Lynda Shaheen 612.234.7819
coordinator@bmna.org

Events Coordinator
Patty Wycoff
612-239-1710
events@bmna.org

Police Liaison CCP/SAFE
Shannon McDonough 
612.398.4707
shannon.mcdonough@minneapolismn.gov

Advertising
Deryck Jolstad 612-377-8968
advertising@bmna.org

Mailing Address
2915 Wayzata Blvd.
Minneapolis, MN 55405-2145
Drop Off Box
Bryn Mawr Market, 
behind the counter

Webmaster
Jeremy Staffeld 906.361.1595
webmaster@bmna.org

COORDINATOR CORNER
Lynda Shaheen

Communications & Development Coordinator
612.234.7819 • coordinator@bmna.org
Contact for BMNA Meeting information

Spiritwear Sales

Sign up for email list at BMNA.org

Bugle also available at
www.bmna.org

Areminder that in addition to being deliv-
ered to your doorstep, the Bryn Mawr
Bugle is available online at bmna.org. Click

on the Bugle logo on the home page to read the
current edition or go under the ‘Bugle’ tab to see
past editions and to learn more about advertising
rates and submission deadlines.


